From: Mehdi Norowzian —

Sent: 20 June 2020 13:16

To: Thuaire, Charles

Cc:

Subject: Water House 2020/2537/P

Attachments: Water House lift drawings 0620.pdf; FENCE HIGHER WH2020SS.pdf;
pastedGraphic.tiff

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please lake extra
care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Mr Thuaire
1 am the owner of 51 Fitzroy Park, neighbour to Water house and the owner Mr Lewis.

T am now aware that Ms. Zenab Haji-Ismail on behalf of Mr Lewis have applied for an retro amendment to
the original granted permission.

In the letter it is suggested that the change is minimal and had to be carried out due to services directly
related to my property. I like to bring your attention to how these changes have impacted our privacy and
detrimental to the height of the fencing that T originally agreed to.

1

Services

Tt is confirmed by the applicant that services dedicated to my property were the reasons for these changes. T
have never been aware of any services or have been informed of any by the applicant, this claim is false and
unless evidence is provided I maintain my right to dismiss this claim as a fabrication. If T am proved wrong
T would have thought it polite or neighbourly for me to have been informed these claimed services. Finally
if their claim is true how do 1 get access to my services now?

2

New Position

Mr Lewis’s agent claim that there has been a slight and small change to the original position, this is also
totally false. As you can

see on the old and new plan the position has changed by around 1200mm bringing the lift closer to the
centre of my garden making the fencing and privacy much harder.

Mr Lewis’s agent also fails to point out that the lift is now between 600/800mm higher than the original
details. Whilst this amount is not astronomical, however it creates a major privacy issue for my property
resulting in total disproportionate extension of my fencing making a simple garden fence to an over
3000mm height and into a fortress creating more obstruction for light as well as serious issues with

the longevity and integrity of the wooden structure..

T am attaching the old and new drawings for your ease and also sending a pictorial evidence on what we are
facing and extreme measures of action that needs to happen just so we can have some peace and privacy, T
have to add that this physical obstruction only works if one is looking at my property directly at a 90 degree
angel but if the angle of the view is reduced and the view is a diagonal one then half of the garden and
living area is open to any onlookers.



1 propose a further discussion as to what is the best way to deal with this situation as the new application
with its new information is based on False claims. Unless evidence is provided and the service issues are
clarified I totally object to how the works have been carried out based on the original application, the new
application is a clear attempt to legitimise works that had been carried on false premisses.

T would be grateful for an early reply.

Kind regards




